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Dear Readers

Firstly, I must apologise for my error last month of saying that Kingsley
Theatre Group had won an award.  It was, of course, the very talented
Kingsley Players, who will be staging their next production, ‘Goodnight Mister
Tom’, from 18th to 21st October.  Tickets now on sale.

Whilst writing about theatres there are two tickets remaining for Blood
Brothers on Thursday 12th October at Chester Storyhouse.  I have heard very
positive reviews from people about the show and am looking forward to
seeing it.

The AGM for Kingsley and Newton Village Institute will be on Monday 9th

October.  This is an opportunity to find out how the building has been run over
the last 12 months and plans for the future.

The Institute is holding a Tamla Motown night on 14th October with
entertainment provided by Alistair Adams.�

Finally, don’t forget the clocks go back on 29th October

Elizabeth



Kingsley Parish Council September 2017

Planning applications. Fir Tree House 17/02103/FUL Minor alteration to
application 14/03209/FUL No further comments to add to those already
submitted on 8 June 2017 in respect of planning app 17/02103/FUL.
The Horseshoe Inn Hollow Lane Kingsley 17/03217/FUL Change of use
from Public House to Convenience Store. No objection. Willow Bank 12-14
Hunters Hill Kingsley Erection of new 3 bedroom detached house. Objection.
Pike House Pike Lane Kingsley 17/03358/FUL Demolition of outbuildings and
construction of 4 dwellings. No objection. 17 Top Road Kingsley
17/03292/FUL Single storey rear extension.No objection
Higher Heyes Drive 17/02356/FUL Planning application deferred to October
2017. KPC – Objection
Valdain The Hurst Kingsley 17/03769/TPO Fell 1 Hazel Pear tree No Objection.
Rear of the Firs Newton Hollows 17/01439/FUL Amendment Demolition of
existing building and erection of 5 dwellings. Objection

Vacancies for new Councillors.  Five applications have been received for the
three vacancies on Kingsley Parish Council.  It is anticipated that the vacancies
will be filled by co-option at a meeting of the Parish Council to be held on 17
October 2017.

Mr Austin Walker has handed in his notice from his job as General Assistant.
He has worked for Kingsley Parish Council for the last eighteen years and his
work was much appreciated by all the Council and especially by Councillor
Warburton and Councillor Moores with whom he worked closely.  A letter of
thanks was sent to Mr Walker from Kingsley Parish Council.

Dogs on the Playing Field. Nicki Rose, Lead Training Services Standard
Practitioner from CWAC, updated the Parish Council regarding playing field
by-laws. CWAC now have to replace the by-laws with Public Space Protection
Orders (PSPOs).  A consultation regarding PSPOs beginning in March 2018 to
be concluded by November.  The Parish Council will produce a survey for
parishioners to comment upon regarding dog fouling. The Clerk will obtain
signs to be placed around the playing field to remind dog owners of the need to
clear up after their dogs.  Dogs to be excluded from the fenced children’s play
area and signs are in place informing dog owners of this fact.    Dogs are not
excluded from areas containing play equipment that is not fenced. Dogs on
leads cannot be enforced at the moment but maybe if included in a PSPO.
Kingsley Parish Council is not responsible for the behaviour of dogs in the
playing field, this is the responsibility of the dog owners.  The above rules do
not apply to assistance dogs.  There are no restrictions on the number of dogs
dog walkers can exercise and there are no particular regulations controlling
dog walkers. If PSPOs are enforced after CWAC’s consultation in 2018 then
signs will be placed around the playing field clearly showing the regulations and
who can enforce them.



Playing Field Funding Councillor Jones reported on the successful bids for
grant applications for further play equipment within the playing field.  Funding
from Veolia Environmental Trust of £13,324 was received in full. Tesco Bags of
Help Grant Scheme have also granted the project funding.  Council’s project
along with two other projects will be decided by Tesco customers voting for
their favourite scheme, so go along to your local Tesco to vote for Kingsley.
The amount received will be either £4000, £2000 or £1000 depending on votes
received.

Westbrook Farm Development, Hollow Lane.  The proposal is for 6 properties
to be developed consisting of two 2 bedroomed properties and four 3
bedroomed properties, as well as garages.  The development will be within the
boundary of the farmhouse and will keep the agricultural look of the properties.
If planning agreed building should commence in Spring 2018 and completed
within 18 months. Further information was given regarding possible
development of the surrounding land at Westbrook as follows:- Orchard
Possible reinstatement of the orchard adjacent to Hollow Lane and possible
option to be offered back to the community, as public open space and or
education facility. Retail Provision Possibility to provide a purpose built retail
opportunity with off street parking 30 + spaces. Parking & School Drop-off
Provision of off street parking to Hollow Lane 30 + spaces and opportunity to
provide drop-off facility for the school . Traffic – Through Flow and Speed.
Possible provision of a roundabout on Hollow Lane and other measures to
provide traffic calming and a pedestrian crossing . Footpaths & Pavements
Provision of footpath to Mill Street. Housing Possible conversion of redundant
farm buildings to residential Provision of open market and local need housing.
General A sympathetic increase in open market and affordable housing within
the village will help to sustain community numbers. In turn, the increase in the
population size of the community would help to sustain both local business and
schools.

Proposed 20mph in Kingsley The proposals were discussed by Council who
would be sending in their comments on the matter to (CWAC).  Clarification is
being sought regarding the ‘criteria’ used by  CWAC when deciding on which
roads would be affected and regarding several anomalies especially regarding
Top Road and Brookside who do not appear to have been considered within
the proposals.

Neighbourhood Plan.(NP) There will be an informal meeting in October for
those showing interest in producing a NP which will be followed by a public
meeting in November in order to decide whether there is enough public support
to begin the formal process.  Please contact the Clerk 01928 787303 for further
information.
The next council meeting will be held on 17th October at 7pm in Kingsley
Community Centre
PLEASE NOTE that the Minutes of the Parish Council’s meetings are placed
on the village website each month.



Major refurbishment of Kingsley & Newton
Village Institute

The extensive refurbishment of the Kingsley & Newton Village Institute
building that has been funded by a £32,830 grant from funding body WREN,
is now complete.

The money, awarded by WREN’s FCC Community Action Fund, has been
used to provide a new gas-fired central heating system; an electrical
upgrade throughout the building; loft and cavity wall insulation; replacement
of the roofline, and new windows and doors throughout. It is expected that
all of this will improve energy efficiency at the Institute.

Steve Roberts, KNVI Chairman, believes the improved facility will benefit
the people of Kingsley. He says : “These improvements will make a real
difference to those who use our facilities : the people of Kingsley and the
wider community. We are extremely grateful to WREN for providing funding
as we would not have been able to go ahead without its support.”

WREN is a not-for-profit business that awards grants for community,
biodiversity and heritage projects from funds donated by FCC Environment
through the Landfill Communities Fund.

Kingsley & Newton Village Institute held a well attended Open Afternoon
with Barbecue on 2nd September 2017 when the much improved facilities
were enjoyed by the villagers and users of the Institute.

WI
The next meeting of Kingsley WI will be held on

Wednesday 4th October at 7-30pm
in the Kingsley Community Centre

The subject will be
“The Staffordshire Hoard”

Speaker: Stephen Dean
The November meeting (AGM) will be on Wednesday 1st

The speaker will be Stephen Pickett on
‘Human Trafficking, Near and Far’

Visitors are always welcome to attend any of our monthly meetings



Kingsley Bookworms – Next meeting 12th October 2017
at the Red Bull at 8.00pm

At our September meeting we talked about “Leaving Time” by Jodi Picoult. This is
a book with a twist but here’s a summary of what we thought about it (without giv-
ing anything away):

• The ending was rushed• The bits about the elephants provoked two
distinct camps, people loved them or hated them.

• Too long
• Easy to read
• The basic premise of the book would have put some people off

had they known about it.

The book scored an a average of 3.4 out of 5 among the 9 people who came along.

In October will be talking about “The Good Liar” by Nicholas Searle. It’s a first
novel by an ex civil servant and it’s about a pathological liar. This promises to pro-
voke lots of discussion because of the length and subject matter.

We will read “Autumn” by Ali Smith in November. It was nominated for the Man
Booker prize - the winner will be announced on October 17th (the week after our
next meeting). We will compare our thoughts with those of the judges.

We are now putting together our list for 2018, in good time to go on our Christmas
lists. Everyone is welcome to make a suggestion. We will include a biography, a
historical novel, something in translation, a new author and a classic.

Everyone is welcome to join us at any of our meetings or events. If you want more
information, or to join in any of our events please contact me on vgwillim@coach-
work.co.uk or call me on 07799 067 457. We have also got our own Facebook
page called Kingsley Bookworms.

KINGSLEY THEATRE GROUP

BLOOD BROTHERS
Chester Storyhouse

Thursday 12th October 2017 at 7.30pm

TWO TICKETS REMAINING
Ticket price £26.00

Contact Ray Wilson on 01928 787678



WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST CHURCH

Sunday 1st October
10:00 am- Morning Worship at The Hurst :Prof.N. Ford
6.30 pm-   At Blakelees Chapel: Mr P. Morrey
Sunday 8th October
8:15am : Holy Communion at The Hurst:Rev D.J. Bintliff
10:00am –Morning Worship at The Hurst: Rev D.J. Bintliff
6.30pm- At Blakelees  Chapel : Mr J. Bell
Sunday 15th October
10:00am- At The Hurst- : Rev D.J. Bintliff
6.30pm- At Blakelees Chapel: Revd D.J. Bintliff
Sunday 22nd October
10:00am-At The Hurst-  : Mr M Smyth
6.30pm-At Blakelees :  Mr P. Garner
Sunday 29th October
10: 00am –At The Hurst ; Dr J. Ford
6.30pm-At Blakelees : Mr M. Smyth

All   are very welcome, please do come and join us and please bring the children!
There is a Sunday school for children every week and those who presently attend,
really do enjoy!

Kingsley Players present:
“Goodnight Mister Tom”

18 - 21 October; nightly at 7.30pm,
with a Saturday matinee at 2.30pm.

At Kinglsey community centre, WA6 8ED

This wonderfully uplifting tale opens during the dangerous build up to the
Second World War and follows young William Beech who is evacuated
from London to a rural village. He is placed with reclusive Tom Oakley who
takes him on reluctantly but subsequently forges a remarkable and heart-
warming friendship.. This is cruelly interrupted when he is summoned back
to London by his mother and a potential disaster for William leads to Tom
Oakley braving the blitz to try to rescue William.

Tickets £7/8, concessions (Weds, Thurs and Sat matinee) £5
Tickets from the online box office www.kingsleyplayers.co.uk or telephone
(07724) 892154



Notice from the Trustees of Kingsley and Newton Village
Institute

KINGSLEY AND NEWTON VILLAGE INSTITUTE ANNUAL GENERAL
MEETING

NOTICE is hereby given that an Annual General Meeting will be held on
Monday 9 October 2017 at 7.30pm at Kingsley and Newton Village

Institute, Top Road, Kingsley

Under the Institute’s constitution, all residents aged 18 and above who live
within the parishes of Kingsley and Newton are welcome to attend and vote.

This is your community building, which is a charity for the benefit of the
residents of Kingsley.  At the AGM you can find out about how the Institute
has operated over the last 12 months, the improvements it has made both
inside and out and hear about its further plans for the future.  It is also
important that you attend in order to elect a sound management structure for
the next year.

The constitution requires that all Charity Trustees on the Management
Committee retire at the AGM. They are all eligible to be nominated for re-
election at the AGM. Once elected (at its first meeting) the new Management
Committee will elect from its number a Chairman and Vice Chairman. A
Treasurer and Secretary will also be chosen at that first meeting.

Nominations for election to the management committee (as Charity
Trustee) to be sent to Fiona Crane (Secretary) at the address or e-mail below,
to be received by 5:00pm on 4 October 2017:

Fiona Crane, 9 Westbrook Road, Kingsley, Frodsham, Cheshire,
WA6 8EA or e-mail fiona.crane1@outlook.com

Nominations must meet the following conditions:

1. You must provide your full name and address
2. You (the person nominating) must live in the Parish of Kingsley or

Newton
3. You must provide the full name and address of the person you are

nominating. (The person you are nominating is not required to live in the
Parish of Kingsley or Newton)

4. You must ensure that the person you nominate agrees to the nomination
and confirm that in your nomination

5. The person nominated must be over the age of 18 years



A new playgroup to help children learn French has begun to meet weekly
at the Community Centre. “Petits Pieds” is a fun, creative lively playgroup
for pre-schoolers and their parents that will meet every Monday. There will
be two sessions : 9.30-10.15am and 10.45-11.15am. For further details
contact Mia on 07909 635005 or email french.playgroup@yahoo.com
KCA now has its own Twitter account! Follow us and keep up with events
@commcentreKCA
New ideas and events are always welcome; if you would like to get
involved with a single event or on a longer term basis then please get in
touch.
Monday 9th Oct Kingsley Garden Club 8pm
Monday 2nd,9th,23rd,30th Oct Petits Pieds French Playgroup from
9.30am
Tuesday 3rd,10th,24th, 31st Oct Shukokai Karate 6pm-8pm
Wednesday 4th Oct Kingsley W I        7.30pm
Wednesday 11th, 25th Oct Alzheimer’s Society      11am-12.30pm
Wednesday 4th, 11th,25th, Tai Chi      1.30pm-2.30pm
Thursday 5th,12th,26th Oct Kingsley Youth Group

Kingsley Players put on their wonderful and popular performances
throughout the year. You can buy your ticket for Goodnight Mister
Tom, 18 October - 21 October, from the Kingsley Players’ website.

The Centre has a great dance floor – it’s a fabulous venue for a party,
be it  Birthday,  Anniversary, Retirement or Wedding Celebrations.
Children’s Parties are particularly popular!

There is potentially something here of interest for everyone : it is truly
a Centre for the Community
Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20. We can
also hire out at an hourly rate where appropriate.  Contact Elizabeth Batey,
Booking Secretary, 788788 or embatey@msn.com

FREE TO A GOOD HOME

MOUNTFIELD MIRAGE 45 cm PETROL POWERED LAWNMOWER.
30 YEARS OLD. A RUNNER (JUST), BUT IN NEED OF THOROUGH
OVERHAUL AND TLC .   RING 788068



 Parish Church of St John’s Kingsley

Sunday 1st October
10.00 am - Holy Communion
6.30 pm Sacred Space at Christ Church Crowton

Sunday 8th October - Harvest Festival
10.00 am - Family Service

Sunday 15th October
10.00 am - Family Service

Thursday 19th October
10.00 am - Mid-week Holy Communion

Sunday 22nd  October
10.00 am - Worship Together at Christ Church Crowton
6.30 pm - Encouter at St John’s Kingsley Contemporary Worship
Sunday 29th October - 5th Sunday Special
10.00 am - Service of Light at the NCK Centre, Norley

A warm welcome awaits you at any of these services
Vicar:  Rev’d Pete Rugen 01928 787180
Curate:  Rev’d Hilary Merrington 01928 788087
Website: nck.org.uk

Mothers’ Union Report

In early September we held a cream tea afternoon at a members home to
raise funds for the Mothers’ Union charity ‘Summer of Hope’.  This charity
is one of many supported by the Mothers’ Union but rather than taking a
proactive approach such as AFIA, which provides holidays for needy (in
the widest sense) families; ‘Summer of Hope’ takes  a reactive approach
and responds to events as and when a crisis occurs. Therefore having
funds in place ready to respond is essential for this type of work and we
are pleased to be able to add £110 to this fund.

Of course the main purpose of the afternoon was fund raising but I am con-
fident the relaxing setting, unlimited tea and cakes and most importantly
the shared company and fellowship of the supporters made for a very
pleasant afternoon.



Local Professional Carer"

"Specialising in the care of the elderly, in particular those
suffering from dementia. I am CRB checked, fully insured, and

I can supply references. My services include personal care,
domestic duties, shopping, appointments, and social events.

Call Linda on 01928 731369 or 07850 445184."

The Hurst Church
Soup Lunch

Monday 9th October - Noon to 1.00 pm
 *******************

Home-made Soups, Puddings, Tea and coffee
- only £2.50 all in.
 *******************

All proceeds this month in aid of “Shine Africa”.  If you have not been
before you will be warmly welcomed and enjoy a friendly chat whilst eating
delicious home-made soup and pudding. Really good selection of soups

and puds !!!
There is even a small raffle with many small prizes to be won!!!



‘Kingsley Christmas Communi-tree’

The Hurst Methodist Church is participating in the Norley Christmas Tree
Festival.  We want to display a ‘communi-tree’ decorated with photographs.

Would you like to take part?
We want selfies, photographs of one person, families, friendship
groups, couples, pets and owners!  We want the tree to reflect
Kingsley’s community of people.
Stick your photograph to this template, and cut it out so it resembles a
Christmas bauble.
Post your Christmas bauble BY NOVEMBER 20TH into a special box in
one of four places:- The village Pharmacy,  Kingsley St John’s School,
Kingsley CP School,  The Hurst Methodist Church

How do I get to see the tree?
Norley Methodist Church runs December 1st to 3rd

The tree returns to The Hurst welcome area for Christmas season.  You may
take your photo home from here.

PLEASE JOIN IN!    WE WANT A FULL AND VIBRANT KINGLSEY TREE!



On Stage Near You
Not already enjoying local shows? You really ought to get out more.
Thanks for the feedback preferring the new layout which is retained.
WHAT TO SEE IN OCTOBER
Kingsley Players are on stage from Wednesday 18th to Saturday21st with
Goodnight Mr Tom by Michelle McGorian. KP tell me that the directors are
Laura Williams who is joined by award winning director Malcolm Barker in a
joint venture. Laura has wanted to direct this play for many years but
performing rights for amateur productions only became available last year and
this is the first free slot at Kingsley. Although Laura is an experienced actor,
this is her first role as a director and so she invited Malcolm to share the task.
Many of you will know this wonderfully uplifting tale which opens during the
dangerous build up to the Second World War and follows young William
Beech who is evacuated from London to a rural village. He is placed with an
elderly recluse, Tom Oakley who takes him on reluctantly but subsequently
forges a remarkable and heart warming friendship. We expect this production
to be very popular so we do recommend you book early at
http://www.kingsleyplayers.co.uk/productions/goodnight-mr-tom/. A great night
out is promised. We shall be there and know none of us will be disappointed
when this talented group perform this superb play. KP are pleased to welcome
new cast members who include Dylan White (Harlequins; Bouncers last
December) and Holly Boland (Harlequins’ Therese Raquin where she played
the title role last June) and Carlo Marson (Frodsham Players Mr Tom last
November but in a different role this time). Kingsley favourites include Matt
Betteridge who was most recently seen in The Talented Mr Fox but also to
reprise the role he played in Frodsham

And as for the rest, the season is now in full swing with lots of choice so go out
and enjoy.
1st to 7th Altrincham Little Theatre – Haywire by Eric Chapell. A revival
of a comedy classic. http://www.clubtheatre.org.uk/
16th – 20th Davenham Theatre – Motherhood by Felicity Goodman.. This
is a new play but we have received no details. Try
http://www.davenhamplayers.co.uk/
17th – 23rd Ashton Hayes Theatre Club at Tarvin Community Centre –
Pitman Painters by Lee Hall. A fascinating story of Ashington miners who
became artists. (no performance on Wednesday)
http://www.ashtonhayestheatreclub.co.uk/

20th – 28th Nantwich Little Theatre – Just Between Ourselves by Alan
Ayckbourn. Another classic by this famous author which is described as a
painfully funny portrait of family life and the pitfalls of doing it yourself.
http://www.nantwichplayers.com/plays/



@ The Hurst Methodist Church,
                                                 4.30pm-6.30pm on Thursday 12th October

Fun and Games
We have some very messy things for you to do!!!!!

An evening meal is provided, with food liked by all ages. A vegetarian option
will always be available.

Suggested donations of £1 per child, £2 per adult or £5 per family are
welcome to help cove costs.

It’s messy! It’s Church – but not as you know it!
Create, celebrate & eat together.

It’s happening in Kingsley – come & join in the fun.
Messy Church is your Church!!!
Please come promptly at 4.30pm

If you have not been before-come and see what fun it is

25th – 28th The Harlequin Theatre -  The God of Carnage by Yazmina Reza
and directed by international director Kathy Searcy who recently returned to
UK from Dubai. The plot surrounds two couples brought together by their
children who have been fighting in school and the action develops form an
adult discourse to playground behaviour. A classic play well worth seeing
with a talented cast including award winning actor Mike Kelsall (It Runs in the
Family) and Beth Barlow (Bazaar & Rummage). www.harlequinplayers.co.uk
Reviews – a quiet month in September as it was the start of the season but
one play featured in your comments.
Harlequin Theatre – Last Tango and Last Panto in Northwich. A  number
of you have commented most favourably about this production which was
very funny and well worth the trip to Northwich. This crazy plot was brought
together with great acting skills by an experienced and talented team which
included KP’s Kelly White.
If your production or a play you have seen did not appear here then please
email us and do tell us about plays you have seen by emailing
cheshireonstage@btinternet.com.     John Doe

Kingsley St John’s CE Aided Primary School and Nursery
OPEN MORNING 9.00AM – 11.30AM

Wednesday 11th October 2017

Is your child starting school in September 2018?  Please come along to our
open morning to see our personalised learning approach in action.   We
ensure happy, vibrant classrooms full of purposeful and successful learning.

Please do come along, if you are able.
Book a slot at the school office 01244 976181



Maids of Honour (Makes a dozen)

Pastry Mix
300g Plain Flour     200g Margarine
1 Tablespoon of Caster Sugar  4 Tablespoons of cold water
Make the short crust pastry by rubbing in the flour and margarine until you
have fine breadcrumb texture. Add the sugar and water and mix to a soft
dough. Role the pastry evenly and cut into 12 rounds using a fluted cutter.
Place the rounds into a greased bun tin.

Filling
3 tablespoons of Raspberry   1 Tablespoon of sherry
50g of Ground almonds    100g of cater sugar
1 egg beaten      Almond essence
Mix the jam and sherry together and put a small teaspoon into the base of
each pastry case. Mix the ground almonds and sugar together add the
beaten egg and a few drops of the almond essence. Spoon the mixture
evenly into the 12 cases until all used up.
To decorate use any leftover pastry cut into thin strips to lay over the
mixture in the shape of a cross. Bake at 160C fan oven for  30 minutes until
risen and golden.

This has been handed down from my mother in law and is an old fashioned
afternoon tea cake.

E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860



There was a Short Walk, of just under 5 miles on 30 August, from
Cotebrook. We followed lanes and field paths, passing by the mill pool and
Utkinton Hall, into Utkinton village, returning to Cotebrook via Hollins Hill.
On the way we attracted the closed attention of a large group of horses,
and navigated cautiously around herds of cows with bulls in attendance,
and some frisky bullocks, to add a bit of excitement. Afterwards, we
enjoyed lunch at the Alvanley Arms.
The Long Walk, on 12 September, was a nine-miler from Castleton. From
the centre of the village we climbed to Lose Hill, then followed the ridge to
Back Tor and Hollins Cross. We picnic-ed in a sheltered spot before
ascending over Mam Tor. The weather was favourable and allowed us
great views all around. We headed south to join the Limestone Way,
descending back into Castleton via a watery Cave Dale, below the castle
ramparts. Twelve of us enjoyed a good day out.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month: on the second
Tuesday there is a long walk of 7 - 8.5 miles (bring a packed lunch); on the
last Wednesday a short walk of approximately 5 miles with a coffee break
and pub lunch. We meet at the Community Centre at 9.30am for the short
walks and for the long walks in January and February. Note however an
earlier start time of 9.00am for the long walks from March to November.
.nformation on the walks programme may be
found on the Walking Club page of the Kingsley
Village  website.  For more information
tel. 788132 (short walks), 788068 (long walks).

Kingsley Walking Group

Litter Pick Update

The litter pick on 2nd September collected 14 bags of litter.
The next litter picks will be on Saturday October 7th and Saturday 11th No-
vember.
Why not join us? All equipment is provided. Meet at the Community Centre
at 10.00.
Eila Birtwistle







KINGSLEY GARDENER

LAWNS, HEDGES,
BORDERS,

PRUNING AND JET
WASHING

CALL JOHN:
07979 198 361



Family Buinesss Established 1999 serving Frodsham,
Kingsley, Crowton, Norley, Helsby, Alvanley,

Manley & Mouldsworth…

competitive rates

Airport Transfers / Weddings / Race Days

Sporting Events / Day Trips / Coporate  Accoounts

Book & Pay Online

All major cards accepted

Sameday Booking Confirmation

4,6,8, 16 and 33 seat vehicles –

All Modern Vehicles with Air Conditioning

CALL 01928 731756
OR

EMAIL: infor@cheshiretravelservices.co.uk

www.cheshiretravelservices.co.uk

KINGSLEY ST JOHN’S CE AIDED PRIMARY SCHOOL
Love; Learn; Aspire; Achieve

Funded Nursery Places for 3 & 4 year olds
including the new 30 hours funding if eligible

CARE BEYOND THE CLASSROOM
We offer teacher-led, personalized early years teaching in a Christian,

spacious and caring environment. Sessions
Monday – Friday

Morning 8.50 am -11.50 am
Lunchtime cover 11.50 am – 12.15 pm

Afternoon 12.15 pm - 3.15 pm

Enrol now or visit our beautiful, caring school
Contact the office 01244 976181

www.kingsley-st-johns.cheshire.sch.uk
kingsleystjohnsadmin@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk



Gasmarc
Energy efficient heating and hot water

Heating Engineer & Plumber  Central Heating & Gas Services
Fires, Surrounds & Cookers  Landlord Safety Certificates
Full Bathroom Suites    General Plumbing
Neat & Tidy      Non smoker

Call Marc now    Tel:  01928 575251
for a FREE quote   Mobile:  07872 835547

www..gasmarc.co.uk

Gas Safe Register
506254

Which’ Trusted
Trader





Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295



GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson
 07791414919 or

01606-624364



Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood, pvc,

and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,
doors, patios, roof lights, and

greenhouses, mirrors fitted
Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given





IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS
Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891

Dates in October 2017

Sat 7th  10:00am from KCC: Village litter Pick
Mon 9th  12:00 to 13:00 Hurst Soup Lunch in aid of “Shine Africa”
Tues 10th  7. 30 pm : Guild –Revd D. Goodwin describes “Walking  St
 Cuthbert’s Way
Tues 10th   Kingsley Walking Group - meet 9.00am KCC
Thurs 12th  Messy Church at The Hurst for all the family at 4.30pm
Wed 18th        At the Hurst : Café Church- Music and discussion +cake and coffee
Thurs 26th    14.30pm at The Wyches : Tea at Two Thirty
Wed 25th  Kingsley Walking Group - meet 9.30am at KCC
.
Every Tuesday in term time Barneys Buddies for all pre-school children, all
are very welcome at the Hurst Church. 0am
Every Thursday at The Hurst Church during term time: 9 am to 10 am –“Mums
Drop In” with scones, toast and chat.
Fri 27th Schools break –up for half term.

Wed-1.30pm-2.30pm at KCC -Tai Chi.  Consists of meditation and gentle
relaxation movement. Really helpful if stressed/worried/overworked!
Free trial for your first attendance!!! Only £45.00 for ten sessions.


